A meeting of Drayton Parish Council took place in the village hall on January 9th 2025 at 7.00pm
Present with Cllr P Brown in the chair were Cllrs Mrs N Musgrave, Mrs H Taylor and Mr D Webb. Apologies from Cllr Mrs D Foulk

1/25 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed after a proposal by Cllr Musgrave seconded by Cllr Webb
2/25 Matters arising
2/25/1  Highways  Cllr Brown has been negotiating the purchase of two VAS signs. He now has to get the cost for two poles. He has also contacted OCC highways to ask permission for the signs to be to sited on the verges. The Council confirmed the cost will be covered by reserves and hopefully a grant from the Councillor Priority Fund. A lively debate ensued about where the signs should go and it was agreed that they should be placed at either end of the village the exact positions to be determined later. 
2/25/2 Salt Eventually OCC delivered salt to Cllr Webb so the village has a supply available if needed.
2/25/3 Motorbikes The councillors felt that the visit by TVP to the January village meeting had been appreciated by those present and gave a better understanding of the problem. Due to it being winter the problem has been reduced
3/25 Speed limits   The 20 mph limit was now operational and the roundels replaced. Cllr Brown and the clerk to chase the replacement/adjustment of the old VAS by the bus stop.
4/25   Finance
4/25/1 The following cheques have been agreed between meetings No 000551 £75 to HMRC for ¼ tax, No 000554 £372 to N Prickett for mowing and No 000555 £180 to N Morris for the Xmas tree. Also  No 000556 £1200 to Mr G A Reynolds for clerk’s salary was signed at the meeting.
4/25/2 It was agreed that Mr Nick Turner remain the internal auditor
4/25/3 it was agreed to increase the Clerk’s salary by £150 to £1650. 
4/25/4 it was agreed that  Councillors would  not claim allowances.
4/25/5 The council does not usually give donations outside the village
4/25/6 The only subscription the council agreed was the OALC.
4/25/7 The risk assessment was agreed.
4/25/8 The list of assets was  noted and agreed.
4/25/9 The clerk was reappointed as the RFO.
4/25/10 There were no other capital schemes in the pipeline other than the new VAS signs. 
4/25/11 The draft budget was noted and it was agreed to put in £300 in for weed control.
4/25/12 PRECEPT   Following a debate it was agreed to increase the precept per Band D house by 10% having not increased it last year (£2.50 per year) This will mean precepting for £5000. Proposed by Cllr Musgrave seconded by Cllr Taylor.     The reason for the increase is the council needs to bring the accounts to balance as expenditure exceeds income by at least £2000. The council is also purchasing two new VAS signs to support the 20-mph limit.
4/25/13 The financial update was noted
5/25 Planning   The Sec 19 consultation of the Local Plan was discussed. The Council are pleased that emphasis has been placed on protecting the countryside especially the gaps between the village and Banbury, the council noted the maps showing the protected areas between Banbury and the villages of Drayton, Hanwell and Horley. Councillors will respond individually, if they wish, copying in the Clerk who will respond on behalf of the Council. The Council agreed to support Hanwell as they try to strengthen their protection from being overwhelmed by housing. Cllr Musgrave will liaise with Hanwell Action Group.

Correspondence     This has been circulated
The meeting closed at 8.05 pm.
The next meeting will be on Thursday 13th of March 2025
